Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd June 2021 7pm
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	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.

	 

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
The minutes from the last meeting (29th April 2021) were accepted as an accurate record. See attached link below.          

https://leithacademy.uk/parent-council/meeting-minutes/

	 

	3.
	Updated Approaches to Equalities and Anti-Bullying – Ben Stewart
BS talked about a range of activities linked to the promotion of equality and inclusion at the school. These included a pupil-led equalities training session for staff, the development of our Equalities Ambassadors programme for next year, the reintroductions of the Mentors in Violence Prevention programme and the updating of the school’s Equalities and Anti-bullying Policy, which several parents have now agreed to provide some feedback on in order to help review it.

	 
 


	4.
	Financials
Current balance is £1609.05.  Currently no requests for funding and no fundraising in the near future.
	

	5.
	Head Teachers Update 

Covid Steps – All of our usual steps will remain 

-Coverings, hand san, 2m distance from adults

-Home test kits, please collect, use and record results

-Use of wipe downs, one way systems, outside doors to exit

-Breaks and lunches outside to avoid crowds where possible

-Continue to make use of staggered timings (see previous attachment)

SQA Assessment window……and appeals update

Window is complete and pupils have been great in their effort and application as we all travel through this new system. We are doing all we can to capture pupil work at its best, within the national guidelines. 

Appeals - The grounds for appeal are broad. There are three types of appeal:

· an appeal against the academic judgement made

· an appeal against an unresolved administrative error

· an appeal on grounds of discrimination where:

· there has been a breach of the Equality Act 2010 (which must have been either acknowledged by your school, college or training provider or established by a court or the Scottish Public Services Ombudsman), or

· your school, college or training provider failed to provide agreed Assessment Arrangements.

· CEC will write to all pupils about the release date

· 25th June you will have your provisional results which hopefully are not a surprise and seem broadly fair and in line

· Talk to teacher about how they came to that decision if you need to

· If you feel you would like to appeal, you can do so through the SQA website open until early August

· Then the appeals will be processed by SQA

· We have tried in every way to capture the best we can from pupils whilst at the same time trying to provide a supportive environment to help them, not an easy task.

21/22 Session Date changes – HT’s were asked to highlight there have been changes to the original plan around Christmas 2021, notably we break on 17th Dec. Please check the council site for further details Term dates – The City of Edinburgh Council .

Uniform – Covid has impacted the normality of many things and has forced to prioritise. With our PE changing rooms being out of commission (awaiting further updates at lev2). To keep this simple we are looking for….

-School uniform if not got PE that day

-Suitable PE clothing for participating in sport

We expect as the changing rooms become more readily available for changing we will be able to move back to our full uniform launch for August 2021 return.

Leavers last day – 
June 11th is our diary date where all leavers are processed into destinations, new TT starting the following Monday all being well. We are hoping to plan a covid safe small event for S6 in the morning.

S1 Parents’ Eve – Thanks for the work on this and across the year as we complete the cycle. We know there have been ups and downs across the city, we’ll keep aiming for solutions.

Evening of Celebration 2021 – We have opened the voting process and will keep you updated on the plans.

TEAMS research – We have been invited into an international research program, it involves S2 and S3, Parents have to consent and we have sent the link out if you can complete.

Summer works starting in June of around £2m mostly electrical and behind the scenes work, MI is working to reduce disruption to learning. 

	 



	6.
	Election of Office Bearers
Chair/Co-Chair/Treasurer/Clerk/Representative for the North East Locality
For the moment the office bearers will remain the same.  If anyone would like to volunteer for any of the above duties please get in touch.

	

	7.
	Any other business
The date of the new school timetable will start on 14th of June and will be issued through the key adults.
The choices for all the pupils will be given out at the same time and the majority of pupils have received their first choices.

Merit awards are much appreciated by the parents and pupils.  If the reason for the merit award was stipulated it would be very helpful.

The dates for future Parent Council meetings will be advised.

The new S1 intake parents email addresses are to be sent to CB


	MI

	8.


	Date for next meeting
  3rd September 2021 7pm. May be subject to change.  TBC

	


